
 
 

NELSON POLICE DEPARTMENT 
MEDIA RELEASE 

 

 

DATE: November 6, 2021 

 

TO: All Media Outlets 

 

FROM: Sergeant Corey Hoy 

 

SUBJECT: UPDATE: Missing Person Complaint - Nelson Police File 21-4887 

 

The Nelson Police Department is asking the public for assistance in the search for 56 

year-old Ms. Rain Shields (aka Bella Black). 

 

Ms. Shields, a Nelson resident, has not been heard from since the morning of October 31, 

2021 (Sunday).   

 

She is approximately 5’7” with a medium build and was last seen in the area of the 600 

block Highway 3A in Nelson, BC. 

 

Nelson Police and friends are concerned for the well-being of Ms. Shields and wish to 

locate her as quickly as possible. 

 

Anyone who has spoken to Ms. Shields in the past few days is asked to contact the 

Nelson Police Department at 250-354-3919 or your local RCMP Detachment. 

 

UPDATE: 

 

To date the Nelson Police Department has received several tips from the public indicating 

that Ms. Shields was last seen in the area of Marsden Rd and Grohman Forestry Service 

Road on October 31, 2021.  Residents of the Sproule Creek area are encouraged to check 

their outbuildings and outlying properties.  In addition, the Nelson Police Department are 

requesting that anyone that was on the Grohman Forestry Service Road or in the 

immediate area on October 31, 2021 contact the Nelson Police Department at 250-354-

3919. 


